
 

 

Addenda 
Minnetonka City Council Meeting 

Meeting of July 18, 2022 
 
 
ITEM 14A – Appeal of Massage Establishment license denial for Sunshine Massage, LLC,  
                    and its owner, Sasha Harmon 
 
Attached is additional information provided by the applicant’s attorney after distribution of the 
packet. 
 



 
 

 
 
 
To:  City Council 
 
From:  Julie Wischnack, AICP, Community Development Director 
 
Date:  July 18, 2022 
 
Subject: Change Memo for the July 18 City Council Agenda 
 
 
 
ITEM 14A – Appeal of Massage Establishment license denial for Sunshine Massage, LLC, 
and its owner, Sasha Harmon 
 
The applicant’s attorney provided additional information for the city council.  See attachment.  







WILLIAM H. HENNEY Attorney at Law 
Admitted in Minnesota and Florida 5101 Thimsen Avenue, Suite 200 

Minnetonka, MN 55345-4116 
(952) 474-4406 

Fax (952) 474-5270 
  
 

July 14, 2022 

To whom it may concern 
Minnetonka City Council 

RE: 5100 Thimsen Avenue, Minnetonka, MN 

Dear Sir / Madam: 

I am the chief manager and owner of 5100 Thimsen LLC. 5100 Thimsen LLC owns an office 
building located at 5100 Thimsen Avenue, Minnetonka, MN near Highways 7 and 101. I am 
writing this letter to ask the City Council to immediately and decisively approve the license 
application for Sunshine Massage LLC. 

I have been practicing law in the City of Minnetonka since 1982, and have been a partner in the 
ownership of this building and another office building across the street since 1987. My law 
practice is located at 5101 Thimsen. 

When 5100 Thimsen LLC signed a lease with Sunshine Massage over three months ago, we 
were anticipating a 30-day license approval process, a very brief buildout consisting of new 
flooring and removing locks from the interior doors, and that the business would be up and 
running and paying rent in about 45 days. I did my due diligence in ensuring that the applicant / 
tenant would be compatible with our office building and other tenants. The other tenants include 
accounting, financial planning and insurance businesses and the tenants are looking forward to 
having a massage practitioner in the building. 

I have reviewed the license denial letters, and here is what I have been told about the City's 
reasoning: 

• In 2015, the applicant attended a Chinese massage school in Roseville, and in 2020, a 
state agency made allegations that the school had certain students and employees with 
connections to prostitution, which were never proven or admitted, and the massage 
department of the school subsequently closed down. No nexus has been suggested 
between the applicant' s attendance in 2015 and the 2020 allegations against the school, 
other than the fact that she and some 400 other Chinese students had previously 
graduated from this school. While the City of Minnetonka has two alternate methods of 
qualification (education or experience), and the applicant was clearly qualified under the 
experience prong, the City found the allegations leading up to the school closure to be 
cause for denial, and then the City later realized it was in error. 



• The "reconsideration" included a second, three-week long police investigation (for which 
applicant did not consent, and later learned there had already been a police investigation 
before the first denial), and was based upon 7 year old allegations on a private 
subscription-only offseas-based website, in which anonymous men can comment on 
alleged female prostitutes, which purport to identify the women by name and location of 
employment. There is no fact checking that is done, the website claims it is "fictional," 
the applicant was not aware of these allegations until she received the second denial, the 
city did not ask her about it, the allegations are vehemently denied, the applicant has 
taken steps to have these reviews removed, and the website has refused to remove these 
reviews. And the reviews misidentify the applicant by name, age, and apparel, are 
internally inconsistent, and refuted by other commentors. It is not known what steps the 
City has taken to make the original declarants of this hearsay available for cross 
examination. 

I understand the City's concern in keeping out riffraff and illegal activity, and as a potential 
landlord and neighbor, I take the City's allegations and concerns seriously. I absolutely do not 
want trouble in my building and neighborhood. Now that I am aware of the city's "evidence", I 
still have no reason to believe that this business is going to be a front for illegal activity. I should 
note that unlike the people making these accusations, I have personally met the applicant. If I or 
other tenants have reason to believe that illegal activity is taking place, immediate and 
appropriate action will be taken. 

This process has dragged on far too long. The City's dilatory tactics are highly concerning. I 
would like to think that the City of Minnetonka embraces diversity and inclusion. 

I ask the City to take immediate and decisive action to approve this license. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

ft 

William H. Henney 
Attorney at Law 
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                                                                                                                                              7/12/2022 
To whom it may concern- 

I have known Sasha Harmon since 2013. She worked as a licensed massage therapist in the same 
building as my chiropractic office. Sasha has treated  my patients, my staff and myself since then. She is 
a great licensed massage therapist.Everyone really enjoys her professionalism and quality of care.  She 
would a great addition to your community. Please don’t hesitate to call me with any questions regarding 
Sasha. 6  

Sincerely,  

Dustin Carlson 
The Carlson Clinic of White Bear Lake 

2130 2nd Street 
White Bear Lake, Mn 55110 
www.carlsonchiro.net



Letter of Reference for Sasha Xia.                                                                        July 15, 2022

 


I know Sasha Xia to be a very well trained and competent Therapeutic Massage specialist. For 
over ten years I have sought out her services for my back pains resulting from muscle skeletal 
problems. Below is a brief statement of my background and supporting information for my 
opinions of Sasha’s skills.


 I am Bruce Bain a retired Executive from the Medical Device Industry and have been a resident 
of Minnesota for 43 years. In retirement I am active in civic affairs and engaged in philanthropic 
endeavors.


My wife and I first met Sasha Xia in Dennis and Meagan Doyle’s charity Hope for The City in 
2012 when we both were volunteers. My wife and I were in their warehouse engaged in manual 
labor required for the packing and loading of medical supplies for a Mission Trip to the 
Philippines. Sasha knew Dennis and Megan through church and she volunteered to set up a 
table in the warehouse to provide free massages to those volunteers. 


I aggravated my back by my insistence of working like I was still in my youthful prime. So at the 
end of that day in 2012 with pain from tight and tense muscles I had my first massage 
treatment by Sasha in the warehouse. I felt immediate relief and continued to be pain free for 
days. As I had a prescription for strong pain relievers, on an as needed basis, was pleased to 
discover that I needed less medication. I consulted my Neurosurgery physician and he agreed 
that a skilled masseuse could provide pain relief and suggested it would be a good idea to 
continue to receive a therapeutic back massage. 


Therefore since 2012 whenever the occasion arises that I need pain relief from knots, strains 
and tension I first turn to massage therapy instead of medication. Over the years in polite 
conversation with Sasha I know that she is constantly improving her skills through courses of 
study and on topic reading. I consider her to be an important part in the care for my back. Her 
comportment is very professional and I am comfortable in her care. 


Sincerely,


Bruce Bain


 








[Translation of Letter Written in Chinese]  

Letter of Certification 

Sasha Harmon has been working at Shiatsu Renu Massage located in the Mall of America 
between April 30, 2021 and July 14, 2022. She is professional, hardworking, and highly 
skilled. She has good rapport with all coworkers, and is well-regarded by clients. She is 
a qualified massage therapist.  

Manager: Dehai Yan  
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